Greetings WSEA 92!



"Connecting with Love, Unity and Service"

March 2024 Newsletter

Panel 74 Issue 03

Concept III

As a traditional means of creating and maintaining a clearly defined working relation between the groups, the Conference, the A.A. General Service Board and its several service corporations, staffs, committees, and executives and of thus ensuring their effective leadership, it is here suggested that we endow each of these elements of world service with a traditional "Right of Decision."

The A.A. Service Manual, 2021-'23 edition, pg. C9

Thiside this Edition	Mission Statement
→Trusted Servant &	To report directly "to those
→DCM Reports	they serve"; to publicize A.A.
	events; to be a forum for
→Feature Articles	sharing and comment.
→Area Business	_
→Newsletter Submissions Info	

Mission Statement

~Area Elected and Appointed Reports~

Area Delegate

Inside this Edition

→Upcoming Events and Fliers

Hello Area 92,

We have all faced the tough loss of one of our Hispanic members this week. There was a group of 5 that traveled to San Francisco to participate in PRAASA this last weekend, unfortunately on their way home, they were involved in a horrible accident that claimed the life of the DCM from District 21, Polo. Polo's wife and 3 other members, Gabby, District 21, Ramiro, DCM District 24 and Felipe from District 24 were all injured in the crash. I have no further details at this time and will update everyone as soon as information becomes available. At this time, I would ask all of us to keep them all in our thoughts and prayers during this tough time. I am trying to coordinate to possibly set up a fund for contributions for the family as they will be incurring a tremendous cost for funeral expenses, travel back to Washington etc., if anyone would like to donate to help support Polo's family through this terrible loss it would be greatly appreciated, all donations would go directly to the family. Please contact me for further information. I must say I was devastated when I heard the news and went through all the emotions one would expect. I am honored to have had the opportunity to share a weekend of Love, Unity and Service with them all. They were all so excited to be there and to be a part of our Area and the Pacific Region. We certainly were blessed by their Love for all

of us and the program of Alcoholics Anonymous. Rest in Eternal Peace my Friend, you will be greatly missed but never forgotten. Peace to us All.

Well the March Standing Committee Workshop (s) are fast approaching as well as the April Assembly in Yakima. Remember we will be doing a virtual workshop on the Thursday prior to the workshop in Ephrata and then on Saturday only the last part of the workshop will be available online through zoom. I hope to see you all at one or both, this is where you will get the information you need to take back to your Districts and Groups for discussion. All of the Agenda Items and the Background for each Committee is located on our Area website, under the resources tab. There are 8 considerations for us to take a look at, and I hope that all the groups and Districts do so, so that they may have the best informed group conscience to bring to the Assembly to share with us all. I will be in Wenatchee on March 9th to do an in-person agenda review at Duncan hall from 1:30-4:30 come on by, we'd love to see you there. I have been super busy with conference calls and emails and I'm loving every minute of it. Making connections with old and new friends is always wonderful, PRAASA was filled with wonderful presentations by everyone, even our own Alt Delegate, Dan did an outstanding job! The Appointed Chairs and Committee's have been working very hard to digest all the background information and prepare the synopsis sheets. When they are all completed, they will be sent out to the area as well as included on the website. (deadline for the sheets is March 25th) Thank you all for your enthusiasm and excitement to participate in the 74th General Service Conference Agenda Items.

We Have "The Best Area Ever!" Thank you all for your service.

In love and Service, Lisa G, Delegate P74

Area Alternate Delegate

This is the presentation I did at PRAASA on "Service sponsorship – Are we effectively passing on our experience?"

Hi, I am Dan, an alcoholic.

My sobriety date is January 10th, 1979.

I am the new Alternate Delegate for Washington East Area 92

A good definition of a Service Sponsor is in the pamphlet P-15 Questions and Answers on Sponsorship.

It says:

A.A. "service" is anything that helps us to reach a fellow sufferer. Much the way A.A. sponsors share their experience in recovery with their sponsees, a "service sponsor" can be defined as an alcoholic who, having made progress in recovery as well as participated in service, shares this experience with another alcoholic starting their own journey in service. Service sponsors are

usually knowledgeable in A.A. history and principles and have a background in the service structure.

First let me do a 9th step on my prior actions that have interfered with GSO's ability to keep AA members in charge of our fellowship.

1. As a GSR

- 1. I would not attend District meetings because it seemed boring and I would make judgments about what is important to share with my home group. It helped me and home group members to stay uninformed.
- 2. I would bad mouth the process when I didn't agree with decisions made or upset with how long the process took

1. As a DCM

- 1. I only focused on getting committee chairs in place and didn't participate in Area or GSO activities
- 2. I helped my entire district stay uninformed.
- 1. As a Area technology chair
 - 1. I would get frustrated with lack of trust to spend money for technical projects by people who acted just like me.
- 1. As a new Alt-Delegate, I hope I do better.

I have seen the consequences of these actions. I have witnessed Old-Timers discourage new people from service. These Old-Timers are not dry drunks but 12 step working members of AA. They have just not participated in the third legacy or given up on it. I have seen newcomers thrown into service positions because no one else wanted to do the work. This would be fine if experienced members sponsor them. I know members who believe that AA is not going to make it because of rumors and conspiracy theories.

So how do I make amends for these actions?

When early in sobriety, I thought that saying I was sorry was enough. I slowly learned that it also meant a commitment to not do the harm again. I used to be a pretty good athlete because I concentrated on my failures and used fear to try to never make mistakes again. It didn't work and mostly what I remember from athletics are my failures. The 12 steps showed me another way. This fellowship needs my best efforts at working with the solutions defined by the inspired structure left by our founders. A structure that can stay current and responsive to the still suffering alcoholic whether they be newly sober or long time sober.

My first sponsor told me the best way to help others stay sober was to stay sober myself and allow others to see that. No talk about how wonderful being in service is or talk about the wonderful people I get to meet, will ever mean as much having a purpose and being effective through power given to me through this fellowship and my God. What first drew me to service was getting to know members that were doing service work. I saw that they had a deeper purpose in helping the still suffering alcoholic.

So let's all do our best to be informed and help others to be informed so when we pray and meditate we can hear, feel, and experience the will of God in this very important work.

Dan M., Alt-Delegate WSEA92, P74

Area Chairperson

In a late tragic development, we have lost one of our own in an automobile accident returning from last weekend's 2024 PRAASA in San Francisco. Polo, DCM for District 21 was killed and several other fellow PRAASA attendees were injured in the same accident. Deepest condolences to the friends and family of Polo, our thoughts and prayers go with them.

This is my report prior to this tragic accident:

It's zero dark thirty on Thursday morning and today I travel to the Pacific Regional AA Service Assembly (PRAASA) along with at least several other Area elected and various servants. This one is in San Francisco and across the bay sit Alcatraz and San Quentin. Several years back I got clearance and visited the AA meeting at San Quentin (Alcatraz is a museum now).

For those who don't know, prison meetings began when AA was only 7 years old. In April of 1942 then Warden Clinton Duffy called the Alcoholic Foundation (there was not yet a GSO or AAWS) and said something like "If the Alcoholics Anonymous program can save just one man, I want to start it". Six months later in September of that year several prisoners at Washington State Penitentiary (WSP) or "Concrete Mama" had their own meeting and laid claim to the 2nd oldest prison AA meeting. Today the Pioneer group still meets every Saturday at East Complex with the help of area corrections volunteers.

Our Area is currently collaborating on a bid committee along with several servants from Area 72 to bring the National Corrections Conference (NCC) to Tri-Cities and WSP in either 2026 or 27. Thanks so far to the participation of our standing committee chairs Dale and Lorri and past corrections chair Marc Mc as well as Adam P we are planning to present a bid at this year's NCC in Charlotte NC. I am optimistic we will be successful and very much looking forward to it. We have such good people, and one main purpose of this conference is to add more corrections volunteers just like them. I can't think of no better way to promote this needed service.

I will be taking a pile of flyers/registration forms to PRAASA for the Pacific Northwest Conference (PNC) coming to Wenatchee in June. This conference has its own rich history, being the oldest in AA originating in 1948 with the cooperation of none other than Bill Wilson. Hope to see many of you there.

Most of us are also preparing for the flurry of activity that always precedes our Delegate's trek to New York and the General Service Conference. There are both virtual and in-person Standing Committee Workshops this month that will be integrated and coordinated thanks to our capable tech committee. Everyone be prepared for this flurry of activity as Lisa will be seeking direction in our upcoming Pre-Conference Assemblies in April just prior to her trip to NYC and the Conference.

Cut to Sunday and now waiting for my flight back to Sea-Tac. Another PRAASA in the books and finishing up my report. Got to see many old and new friends and others at this well attended, coordinated, and fruitful event.

There were too many highlights to go into here but at least a couple takeaways from the various discussions: The Plain Language Big Book is on people's minds and will also be a topic of the upcoming General Service Conference. There was also discussion of virtual meetings and how better to incorporate them into the mainstream (or something to that effect). Virtual might not have been everyone's choice, and I wouldn't claim it's better than in person, but no one can argue it's not making AA better. Another topic covered that I have already mentioned is the pervasive shortage of members getting involved in service and ways to help address this shortage. Passing this along for the body to process and help us find solutions.

With Alt-Delegate Dans help I recently forwarded our equipment bid list to the National Corrections Conference Advisory Board (NCCAB) for reference as they are considering purchasing their own hardware to augment the capabilities of the NCC events. While our own area took this step last year many other areas are still in the process of going virtual.

Getting ready to board my flight now so I'm going to wrap this up for now. Looking forward to seeing many of you at the upcoming SCW and Yakima Pre-Conference Assembly.

RIP Polo, and blessings to all others who may be suffering at this time.

Yours in Service

Bryan B Chair WSEA92 chair@area92aa.org

Area Alternate Chairperson

Welcome to March, Area.

Thank you for taking a moment to read what is new with the Alt-Chair. I just returned from PRAASA. What an amazing event and I am full of the joys of my ever growing circle of Love. I am blessed to know even when things do not go as planned that we will come full circle and find we are just where we need to be when we need to be there.

I would not be an alcoholic if my travels did not include a story.

There was about 1830 in attendance at PRAASA.

We had a theme of Love Service and Unity that mirrors the conference scheduled next month. Between now and then we have much to do. We have meetings scheduled to review and discuss agenda items. I will be attending both the virtual and in person Standing Committee Workshop. I had the privilege to work with our Past Delegate Scott R. To review report and charter agenda items, for that I am thankful and grateful.

I will be hosting the Hosting Committee Meeting, discussion meeting on the third Tuesday of March. Invites are out if you would like to attend please email me alt-chair@area92aa.org
I will also be attending and participating in the Tech Committee and the Finance Committee.

I will be attending the District 24 Anniversary in Walla Walla. See flier on the Area website! Please, come and join us!

Remember, we never know when it will be our last moment to see someone, so be thoughtful, kind, say the things that are in your heart.

So from me to you...I love you all and I am so grateful to serve this Area as your Alt-Chair. I pray today for healing, strength, and faith for those that were affected by the accident that happened this week.

Final note for the month. Take a moment to stroll over to the Area Website and look for all the amazing changes that the Technology Committee has made. area92aa.org

Fran, Alt-Chair WSEA, P74

Area Treasurer

Greetings from your WSEA 92 Treasurer's Desk.

It is a busy time of year. This month's primary focus has been on preparing the 2024 Annual Budget. As with everything in service and life there are always interruptions to the best laid plans, so the budget remains a work in progress that I spend time on when I find the time. Now I am working with our Alt Treasurer and Delegate on reviewing and preparing the GSC Finance Committee Agenda items for distribution. Our Delegates share to attend the General Service Conference has been paid. This year the amount was \$2200.00, which amounts to 24% of the cost per person (\$9,200.) the balance of which is covered by GSO. The Area Elected Officers and Standing Committee Chairs are registered for the Pre-Conference Assembly and hotel reservations are made.

As a member and Facilities Chair of the PNC Committee, I finalized the contract with the Red Lion in Wenatchee, and Executive Chef, the Caterer. Jan H, a member from my District, District 5, has graciously volunteered to decorate the tables for PNC and she is providing decorations and flowers at no cost to PNC. She said she is happy to have "the opportunity to give back". This woman has decorated tables for all of the functions our District has hosted and she does a first class, professional job!

Now down to business. Please review the following Treasurer's report of cash on hand reflecting Income and Expenses that came through the checking account at the end of February. We have a Prudent Reserve balance of \$2500 in Savings. I will send out the February 2024 - 2023 Comparison Statement of Activity (P & L) to DCM's, Alt. DCM's Panel 74 and our Past Delegates. I want to point out the difference in contributions between February this year and last year, which almost doubled this year! I am encouraged by the body's response to the financial need we are experiencing during this period of rising costs. We ended February \$1125.18 to the good. Let's do that again in March.

It all begins in the home group. One dollar simply doesn't go as far as it once did. No longer

does a buck buy a beer or a cup of coffee. It's time we rethink our contributions to the basket in our meetings. Just as the Area's costs are rising, so are our home group's. The cost of coffee alone has increased 56% since 2017, when I came into the Program. So goes creamer, sugar/sweetener, snacks, and the rent for your meeting space. Just a little food for thought!

Carol, WSEA 92 Treasurer

WASHINGTON STATE EAST AR REPORT FEBRUA	
INCOME	
Contributions	4471.38
Interest transferred from Savings	0.02
TOTAL INCOME	4471.40
EXPENSES	4471.40
Archives Storage Rent	650.00
WSEA 92 IRS Tax Filing Fee	54.99
Corrections Bridge Mail Box	384.00
Newsletter printing and mailing	398.12
Reimbursed Expenses (mileage/copies)	802.55
SUB-TOTAL	2289.66
CREDIT TO EXPENSES	
Red Lion Refund of overpayment	-89.84
Pd Mileage Expense Returned	-88.56
TOTAL	-178.40
TOTAL EXPENSES	2111.26
NET INCOME (INCOME - EXPENSES)	2360.14
INCLI HACCINE (HACCINE - EXPENSES)	2300.14
CASH ON HAND	
BEGINNING BANK BALANCE 02/29/24	19831.29
NET INCOME	2360.14
ENDING BANK BALANCE 02/29/24	22191.43

Area Alternate Treasurer

1. <u>PayPal</u>: Identifying source of contributions as a member of the Fellowship – I've asked the Technology Committee if they can insert a pop-up form between the Area website and the PayPal website asking the user to confirm that they're a member of AA. The www.aa.org website uses such a form. If the user confirms, great, they go on to the contribution page. If they say no, they get an explanation of our self-support policy. This form would generate from the Area 92 website and the user could not go past it without selecting yes, no, or cancel.

When you contribute through the Area 92 website, you will see a plus sign next to "Add special instructions to the seller." Click on the plus sign (+) to put in your group name and city or group number so the correct group gets the credit for the contribution. As always, when sending contributions by mail, be sure to put your group NAME and city or group number on it. We do accept contributions from non-registered groups.

Checks and money orders should be written to "WSEA 92."

Address to: WSEA 92 1314 S Grand Blvd, Suite 2 Box 103 Spokane, WA 99202

- 2. Audit Committee: Audit has been mostly done. Ben needs some more information to finish.
- 3. <u>Seed Money motions</u>: The Finance Committee is working on two motions: one for Assemblies and one for Quarterlies. When Area 92 separated from Area 72, we just adopted the amounts they were using in 1995. The amounts have not been increased since the inception of Area 92!!! It's time. The motions will go through the Quarterly vetting process in July.
- 4. <u>Finance Committee</u>: The Finance Committee is complete. Visitors are always welcome. We meet on the third Thursday of the month at 6:30pm on Zoom. Contact me to be included in the invitation.
- 5. <u>Guidelines</u>: Guidelines are a dynamic document, updated as our methodology changes. We have How to Host Guidelines, Technology Committee Guidelines, and Finance Committee Guidelines. They are for reference only, not part of the Area 92 Handbook.
 - A. The *Alt Treasurer's Guidelines* is simply a document that tells the next Alt Treasurer what to do. What I have looks like it was probably written by Cindy H. I'm working on updating it and getting specific. Some things ought not be left to good intentions.
 - B. The *Audit Committee Guidelines* we have now come from Dolores. Finally, someone wrote down what to do and how to do it! Another benefit of having Audit Committee Guidelines is that they will give the Treasurer a clear understanding of what will be needed for the audit.
- 6. <u>Contributions</u>: I have been picking up the mail and depositing contributions weekly. Our mailbox is in a UPS store. If you have any questions or concerns, do not hesitate to contact me by phone, text, or email. I guarantee a reply within 24 hours. Here is the Contributions report for February 2024.

WA State East Area 92 Alcoholics Anonymous

Contributions Report

February 2024

-	Total
District 02	
Foxhall - 000105074	70.00
South Hill Friday 730 - 75581	77.20
South Hill Noon Group - 000076023	70.96
Step Sisters Of Spokane - 000080536	120.00
Unity (Spokane) - 000017432	88.00
Total District 02	\$ 426.16
District 03	
AA Road-to-Recovery - 343970	35.00
Thursday Men's Step Study - 000007152	200.00
Total District 03	\$ 235.00
District 04	
Hilltoppers Group - 000110549	13.00
How It Works Group - 000111211	107.17
Kennewick Nooners - 000037716	90.00
Total District 04	\$ 210.17
District 05	
Skookum Group - 000071719	72.04
·	\$
Total District 05	72.04
District 06	300.00
A New Light - 000091631	237.66
Fellowship of the Spirit 000415199	300.00
Total District 06	837.66
District 07	
E R Group - 000103392	250.00
Stoddard Group	225.00
White Bird Women's Group	7.50
Total District 07	\$ 482.50
District 08	
Best Avenue Group - 712782	487.29
Daily Reprieve II - 000100886	69.02
Spiritual Awakening Group - 000283537	76.00
Total District 08	632.31
District 09	
As Bill Sees It - 000093634	80.11
Early Birds Group (College Place) - 000102425	16.51
Katherine D	142.22
Sunday Morning Eye Opener - 000145158	48.06

Total District 09	2	β6.90 <u></u>
District 10		
Thorp Group - 681896		96.62
Total District 10	\$	96.62
District 12		
Riverside Here And Now - 000057981		25.00
Twisp Group - 000016490		86.91
Total District 12	\$	111.91
District 13		
Millwood Madames - 000023159		10.00
Total District 13	\$	10.00
District 14		
Attitude Adjustment - 696270		27.99
Attitude of Gratitude Group - 419309		41.00
Dry River Rats - 126664		75.00
Monday Men's Book Study - 000024139		125.00
Total District 14	\$	268.99
District 15		
Kettle Falls Plant a Seed - 000484987		10.00
Positively Sober Group - 000050955		50.00
Saturday Nite Beginners - 000064674		60.00
Total District 15	\$	120.00
District 17		
AA Welcome Home Online Group -	;	36.38
Saturday Morning Live Group - 000063249	1	40.00 \$
Total District 17	2:	26.38
District 19		
Odessa Group - 000041652	;	36.00
Total District 19	;	\$ 36.00
District 20		
Chance 4 Change - 000098688	3	08.25
<u>-</u>		\$
Total District 20 District 22	3	08.25
John Kosh		43.21
Michelle D Dist 22		+3.21 57.28
Michelle D Dist 22		\$
Total District 22	1	00.49
District 24		
Grupo Alpha y Omega - 667560		10.00 \$
Total District 24		10.00
TOTAL	\$4,	471.3 8

Rock on!

Rainey M. 509-279-5640 Alt-treasurer@area92aa.org

Submittal deadline has been changed from the 10th of the month to the 5th of the Month.

Please send all contributions to:

Washington State East Area 92
1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103
Spokane, WA 99202-1174
Or
PayPal
(accessed from our website Area92aa.org)

Please include your **Group Name**, **Group ID Number** and **District** # on the contribution(s) to ensure that I give proper credit to the contributing groups or if this is a personal contribution, indicate "personal" in the memo line. Contributions can also be made on the AREA 92 website by PayPal. It is set up to generate all personal/group information. If you use PayPal please be complete with your information.

PLEASE add your group name and/or district to your memo line or put a note in the envelope. The next Alternate Treasurer will need this information to make their transition as smooth as possible. Thank you very much for your support.

YIS Rainey Area 92 Alt-Treasurer <u>alt-treasurer@area92aa.org</u> Finance Committee Chair

Area Secretary

Greetings WSEA Area 92. I have been busy working on the Directory for Panel 74. It is mostly up to date with all the new Panel 74 information. Thank you to everyone who responded to my requests. The Directory can be found in the Shared drive under/in the Panel 74 folder.

Please note: this directory is for internal purposes only as it contains confidential information.

It has been a busy couple of months acclimating to this new position. I owe an immense amount of gratitude to Jennifer W., Naomi J. and Paula T. for spending time with me teaching me the ins & outs of google workspace, helping me with all my questions and continued support. Thank you all so much.

I have updated the WSEA Handbook to a working 2024 version. It is currently in committee for review of the 2024 changes. I added the 2 motions passed at the January Quarterly regarding the Treasurer and Alt-Treasurer's job descriptions. We are also removing wording regarding the "Web Chair" position which is included in the current working copy. That wording will be removed after passage of a housekeeping motion in April to remove it.

As soon as the handbook committee approves the changes it will be finalized, saved, translated and off to the printers to make copies available (for a donation) at the April Assembly. It will also be available on the website and in our Google Drive.

That's it for now. Keep up the good work Area 92;)

Catherine B. WSEA Secretary

Area Archives Chair

Area Archivist

Hi Everybody,

It has been another busy month in Archives. I have been working hard getting our Traveling Archives Display inventoried and ready for Michelle the Archives Chair to display at the April Assembly. We have so much in our display and I wanted to make it as easy as possible to set up and take down. I will not be able to attend since my position is not funded to go to assemblies. I hope everyone enjoys it. I have been working on a beautiful Pacific Northwest Conference display that has 1948, 1949 and 1950 minutes and a 1968 schedule that Jan and Fran P. donated from some of the earliest conferences that are amazing to see.

I have also been working on setting up WSEA 92 Digital Archives. This is a complicated process that I have been getting expert help with. There are some problems with Google in regards to searching but I am working out the kinks to make sure the final product will work to the utmost benefit to finding any item in both the digital index and our physical cataloged index. Please be patient. This is going to take some time. If you have any information or items you want to include please forward them to me through email.

We also did an inventory of all the items in the repository that have not been cataloged. We have over 35,000 items that need to be cataloged and prepared for storage with new donations coming in all the time. I will be having a work party on April 20, 2024 from 10 am to 3 pm at the repository. If you would like to get involved in learning about Archives please come and help! A flier will be out shortly.

I am so sorry to hear of the loss of Polo, our District 21 DCM and the others that were injured in the horrible accident that happened as they were returning from PRAASA. I am sending healing prayers and comfort to his family and all affected by this loss. Polo was a very bright light and will be missed by all.

Sincerely, Lisa D. WSEA 92 Archivist

Area Corrections Chair

Hello Area 92!!

!!! FREEZE FRAME !!! FREEZE FRAME!!! Snapshot of; A Month in The Life of an Area

Corrections Chair!!!

- 2 Feb Area 92 Newsletter submission
- **4 Feb** Test and dry run with District 2's Tech Chair, Brenda, for the first 2nd Monday Corrections Chairs Online Meeting on the Google Meets platform. I had never hosted an online meeting of any sort.
- **5 Feb** Attended monthly first Mondays online *Area 92 Standing Committee Meeting* gathering.
- **6 Feb** Got the ok from our Delegate to go ahead and use our newly drafted *Area 92 Corrections Committee Chairs & Liaisons Handbook.*
- **7 Feb** Emailed our first 2^{nd} Monday Corrections Chairs Online Monthly Meeting invites, log on information, a 17-item agenda, and support attachments, to all of the District Correction Chairs and the DCMs of those districts having no current corrections chairs.
- **9 Feb** Received final Agenda items for Corrections forward facing committee Districts 4, 15 & 25.
- **12 Feb** Held our inaugural 2^{nd} Monday Corrections Chairs Online Monthly Meeting with 17 people in attendance!! Of which two were DCM's and one NY visitor from online District 23. At a brisk and effective pace, we got through all our items on the agenda starting with individual introductions and ending with a Q&A, all within an hour. Super cool. Great anticipation for our next meeting on Mar 11^{th} .
- **14 Feb** District 3's Corrections Chair, Troy, contacted me and informed that Geiger correctional facility has finally reached out to us requesting creation of a new library of literature. We had been reaching out to them for over a year and had eventually backed off, so this was great news. We are in "barter negotiations" (jokingly); a library for them and a meeting behind the walls for us!
- **16 Feb** Area 18's Bridge Coordinator, Kathy, contacted me with a Bridge Prerelease request for a gentleman coming from Maryland DOC to the Sandpoint ID area looking for help getting to meetings and finding a sponsor when he arrives.
- **16 Feb** Agenda Item background information was released.
- **17 Feb** District 5's Corrections Chair, Tom, informed that Chelan County jail will start meetings for men and women on 6 Mar.
- **20 Feb** Area 72's Bridge Coordinator, Robert, forward a Prerelease F-163 form from a female member leaving Gig Harbor (Purdy) facility and releasing to the Spokane Valley area. I forward this to one of our Bridge Volunteer members and she was in contact with the releasing member within half an hour through the Securus email system. They are coordinating her first meeting upon arrival! And as God would have it, they happened to have known one another some ten

years prior!

- **23 Feb** District 8's Corrections Chair, Leslie, informed that she had secured a meeting with the Kootenai County Juvenile Detention Center. So perhaps we may be reaching the young people there soon!
- **24 Feb** Attended the Agenda Item review workshop held at the Spokane Alano Club so I may be as prepared as possible for my assigned Forward Facing Committee at the March SCW's.
- **25 Feb** Had a great phone conversation with the Washington State Penitentiary AA Volunteer Coordinator, Tanya, and was given a tangible overview of the operations and activities of AA and its support for the WSP inside meetings/groups. *WSP is in need of more Volunteers for their meetings. Email me!*
- **27 Feb** Notified that a \$300 donation was submitted to start the Geiger library of AA literature. Also, a Spanish speaking volunteer wishes to get clearance for attending AHCC meetings.
- **1 Mar** Officially secured a *Prerelease Bridge Ladies Chair*, this is the first oncoming member to step up and be part of our *Area 92 Corrections Committee*! Welcome aboard Cindy C., you're awesome!
- **2 Mar** Assembled Meeting 1 Minutes, and Meeting 2 Agenda for our upcoming 2nd Monday Corrections Chairs Online Monthly Meeting happening on Mar 11th and sent out invites and log on info to all the District Corrections Chairs.

WHEW!!! Dang,,, **WE** are not a glum lot!! See you all at the March 14th and 16thStanding Committee Workshops!! Please, reach out and bug me; <u>corrections@area92aa.org</u>
Dale B. Corrections Chair / Area 92 / Panel 74

Area CPC Chair

What a great way to carry the message, through CPC!

We have begun writing synopsis sheets for our agenda items and plan on finishing during our next meeting March 7th.

District 8 is on fire with their district CPC committee, studying our workbook.

I look forward to our online Standing Committee Workshop as well as our in person workshop this month.

In Love and Service, Lorri T, CPC Chair

Area Grapevine and Literature Chair

Area Newsletter Editor

Hello,

It is a joy to serve you. This issue of our newsletter comes with change. Change in the format and change within our A.A. family. You'll find within this issue deepest sympathies to our brother and trusted servant, Polo. – Also, in loving thought of those healing from this tragedy.

The newsletter has an annual budget of \$1,690.00 (2023), for postage and printing. That's an average of \$140.83 a month for postage and printing. Last month's expenditures were over my average monthly budget (see Treasurer's report) by a long shot - I had to look at some of the why's.

Here are a few things found through conversation (Thanks Doug and Rad!).

Last month we had a **lot** of fliers - building committees. And that's super great! What I learned is to not have both English and Spanish fliers in **both** the fliers that get mailed. Also, we added about 7 new hard copy subscriptions to our mailing list. That's good too! And also adds to the cost. Location matters as it affects postage. Next, I learned about volume/bulk. The number of pages matters in our mailers! What can be done to consolidate without compromising the newsletter's mission statement? We want to be careful not to compromise the principle of inclusion. Can we create a newsletter app for phones? Do we know that the newsletter is accessible on our Area website? aa.org/newsletter. Do our members know they can have the newsletter emailed to them? Is the printing company we use logistically suitable? Boy, oh boy! What a wonderful discussion(s). In July, I'll begin drawing a few others into these conversations and I'm happy to hear from you now. Contact me here newsletter@aa.org. At Pre-Conference I'll go into a deeper breakdown of costs. Oh, and I'll keep an eye on the newsletters pocketbook!

The Area newsletter is assigned Policy and Admissions. I get to work with Diana M and Rad M.-What a privilege! See you at our March Standing Committee Workshop Series! Please bring your favorite side dish to share for lunch on Saturday! Thanks for hosting District 19!

Be well, Jacqueline C., Newsletter Editor, WSEA92 P74

Area Public Information Chair.

The top priority of the Public Information Committee has been and will continue to be reviewing the General Service Conference Public Information Agenda Items. The PI Agenda Item background information was in the last batch to be sent to the area, but we are working diligently to complete the summary sheets. The 2024 Public Information Comprehensive Plan (PI Agenda Item A) provides an excellent "umbrella view" of most of this year's PI agenda items. I recommend anyone go to the Area 92 website, Resources tab and click on the 74th General Service Conference Final Agenda Items link to get to the background information. Scroll down to VIII. Public Information section and click on the Background link. Then click on PI-A1-CMP.pdf to get to the Comprehensive Media Plan. We should have all the PI agenda item summary sheets finalized by the Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata, WA on March 16. As sheets are finalized, we will forward Lisa G, our area delegate for posting to the Area 92 website.

As I have worked on the PI Agenda Items, it is clear AA has a lot of actions being implemented to carry our message of recovery...a lot. Your Area 92 PI committee will look at ways to help the area learn what is available, and how we can use it to carry the message of recovery in the area.

Andy C, Public Information Committee Chair

Area Technology Chair

Area Treatment Chair

Hello,

We do have a Bridging the Gap rep, please welcome Kolton H. from district 20. We are still waiting on some work kit books that are also on back order.

Sincerely yours, Treatment Chair Eddie G

Area Translation Chair

I need to say it was an honor and a privilege to serve with beloved "Polo" Hispanic District 21 DCM. "This was his second rotation as DCM. REST IN PEACE POLO. Thank you for your service! You will always be remembered! Deepest condolences to all the family, his wife who was by his side at all events, Get well soon from any injuries you may have. God bless you and your family as you continue your journey. To my compañeros, Gabby of District 21, Ramiro District 24 DCM and Felipe also of District 24. Get well soon and thank you for your service! See you soon!

In gratitude, Virginia R. Translation Panel 74

Area Registrar

Incoming GSRS Get Your Group Connected!

Is your Group Information up to date?? Please take five minutes to complete this form:

https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8 and take advantage of GSO services: GSR Kit, Box 459, (quarterly news and notes from GSO), contribution reports, important announcements, and more.

Dan M. - WSEA 92 Alternate Delegate/Registrar Panel 74 alt-delegat@area92aa.org

District and DCM Reports

District 2

Greetings from District 2!!

We have had a busy February in District 2. We started the month off by hosting the Spokane Districts Potluck/Speaker Meeting February 4th . What a great turn out! Lots of great food and fellowship and the speaker was amazing! Thank you all that came out and supported the event.

Next, at our district meeting we filled the last of our open positions. Please welcome Tricia A., as our new Alt-DCM and Sara W. our new Grapevine/Literature Chair. We had a total of 19 people attend our district meeting! It was amazing to hear from all the GSR's and the Committee chairs. Everyone is learning their roles, and the enthusiasm is overwhelming. If you would like to be part of our district meetings and see what else is happening, please join us the second Tuesday of the month in-person at the Alano Club or online at 5:30pm.

Then, we had a Concept Workshop on February 10th. Past Delegate Ben N. led us through the concepts using his experience, strength and hope. He shared how he has used the concepts as a delegate, home group member and in his life. We had an amazing group of 30 that also shared their experiences. Thank you, Ben, for all your service to the Area and always being willing to show up and share your experiences. Thanks to Rainey and Susan N. for organizing and Cris P. for making sure we had plenty of coffee.

We closed out the month hosting an Agenda Item Discussion with the other Spokane districts on February 24th . Area 92 Delegate Lisa G. walked us through the agenda items. Giving us a quick overview of the items and answering questions. We had a great turn out, 35 participants, including 4 committee chairs and 2 past delegates. There is a lot that is happening around AA and the agenda items show and tell us what is going on. The agenda items and the full background can be found on the Area 92 web page. Thank you to all that showed up from far and wide to support this event.

Looking forward to seeing everyone at the Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata.

Blessed to be of service.

Oleta

District 3

District 4

District 5

District 6

District 7

Greetings from District 7, the beautiful LC Valley and surrounding communities! In February, we co-hosted a GSR School with District 22 and it was a smashing success! We had about 50 people in attendance with great representation from both districts. I would specifically like to thank our facilitators, Past Delegate Gene D. and Past District 22 DCM Gary W., as well as our two panel speakers Skye S. and Emilio L. I would also like to thank our Delegate Lisa for checking in virtually for the first part of the presentation prior to the Plain Language Big Book Session, which unfortunately conflicted with our event.

Now we move on to March, and the agenda review process! We will be having two District business meetings this month. The first is our regularly scheduled "second Saturday of the month" meeting on March 9th at 1:30 PM in Grangeville, ID where we'll make sure that everybody has access to the agenda items and backgrounds to take back to their groups. The second meeting will be held on Saturday, March 30th at 1:30 PM in Lenore, ID. Since the April Pre-Conference Assembly is before our normal April business meeting, our District voted to move the meeting time up to give GSRs a chance to bring feedback and questions/concerns from their home groups back before we head to Yakima.

Looking forward to seeing everyone next month!

Yours in Service, Jim B. DCM, District 7, Area 92, Panel 74

District 8

Hello,

As I promised last month, this report will be much shorter than last month's report. I have been very busy, but I will keep it pithy!

I have been keeping up on the reviews of all the upcoming General Service Conference (GSC) Agenda Items. District 8 has been assigned to Public Information. District 8 hosted a Public Information GSC Agenda Items review workshop at the Church of the Nazarene on Saturday 02/24/2024. This event was fairly well attended but the discussion was excellent. We read, studied, and discussed each item listed on the PI Agenda.

I also attended the monthly DCM Roundtable which is hosted by Bryan B, our WSEA 92 Chair. Lisa G., our Delegate also attended. There were not many of us DCMs present, but we had a great discussion on a variety of service-related topics, including ways to get more participation in the A.A. Service Structure.

I plan to travel to Ephrata, WA on Saturday to attend the Standing Committee Workshop (SCW) on Saturday 03/16/2024. This SCW is held annually to focus on the GSC Agenda Items. I will of course attend the PI Agenda Items, but I am hopeful that other District 8 members will make

the trip and attend other breakout room sessions and take notes to share with us at the April District 8 meeting.

I am planning a trip to AZ in late March, to visit our kids and grandkids, and will be attending the Pre-Conference Assembly online while down in AZ. I need a vacation from work and will be very active in A.A. service, and reachable by phone or email while we are in AZ.

We still need an Archives Chair so please carry this message back to your homegroup. If someone is interested in Chairing this committee, I will stay on the committee to help out. I have at least one other person who is willing to join the District 8 Archives Committee. Our Archives is very important, and Archives is very near to my heart as I am an avid Alcoholics Anonymous history buff!

During the Open Forum at the March 2024 District 8 meeting, we may want to discuss forming an Ad-Hoc Committee for a new District 8 Inventory. I would like to ask Emily and Ed A if they would like to head up this committee since they did a great job the last time. This is just something to consider but I think it would benefit the District.

Thank you for allowing me to serve! David R District 8 DCM

And, there's more from District 8!...,

We continue providing pamphlets and schedules to hospitals, Absolute Drug Testing, recovery and

detoxification centers, sober living homes, and to Urgent Care facilities throughout District 8. I added a rack of pamphlets at the Probation and Parole Office in Coeur d' Alene for a felony release program called, Reconnect.

Yours in service, Chuck F PI Chair District 8 WSEA 92

District 9

District 10

District 11

District 12

Hello Area 92,

District 12 is a large district with its many groups spread throughout the Northwest corner of Area92. March 3rd we had our monthly district meeting with discussion on Concept I and a review of the Agenda Items.

March brings with it many opportunities for service and service functions. As I recently attended an Agenda review in Spokane, the upcoming Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata, and the April Pre Conference, the district is excited!

Generating interest and enthusiasm inside the district is a current distinct hope.

March also brings us the Winter Round-Up in Winthrop, WA on the 22nd thru 24th. Fliers are out there! District 12 is planning to "be informed" at the Standing Committee Workshop in Ephrata. We will see you there!

March Birthdays!

Jill 2 years

Lisa S. 16 years

Tina 3 years

Ed L. 30 years (past DCM)

Gary 33 years

YIS,

Tod R Alt-DCM, District 12

District 13

Hello,

Whew, we made it through elections with only 2 open positions waiting to be filled, energy and enthusiasm abound in our district meetings with no end in sight.

Our District just enjoyed our first quarterly speaker meeting and potluck on February 10th with over 100 in attendance, the room was filled with laughter, fellowship, food and love.

Lots of sobriety birthdays being celebrated, we love sharing birthdays!

Melinda L, DCM District 13

District 14 District 15

District 16

Greetings everyone in Area 92 from all of us in District 16.

There are 6 groups that make up our Spanish speaking District 16. Una Nueva Vida-Prosser, Renacimiento de los 90s-Grandview, 20 de Febrero and Grupo Serenidad both in Sunnyside, Nueva Vida-Mattawa and Grupo Recuperación-Benton City. Our District meeting is every last Sunday of the month 10a.m. to 12p.m.. As a District myself, our secretary, treasurer and the GSRs are working towards visiting all the groups to introduce ourselves and let the membership know how we are serving, asking how we can better serve the groups and encouraging them to join us at the District meeting. In February our visit was to Grupo Nueva Vida in Mattawa. To better inform the fellowship I used the newsletter as a guide. It is of great help. This is all for now. Thank you for allowing me to serve.

Just for today, Benjamin M. DCM District 16

District 17
District 18
District 19

District 20

Hello!

Our Yakima Valley Round-Up was awesome! We sold out Saturday, early! Speakers came from New Jersey We also had a jail orientation on February 28th. The Pre-Conference Assembly in April, in Yakima is going as scheduled.

I also want to give a big "shout out" to the Spanish districts for stepping up!!

Thank you! Alt-DCM Shawna L., District 20

District 21

"What he has done for Alcoholics Anonymous speaks far louder than any words of mine could ever do. His wisdom and his vision will be sorely missed by us all."

The Language of the Heart, pg. 381

Gabby- YOU are in our thoughts and prayers.

District 22

We have had a busy month in Dist 22.

We co-hosted a GSR school along with Dist 7, held in Lewiston. The turnout was great, approximately 40 people, and great burritos were provided by Dist 7. Several of us from the District attended the 12 Concepts workshop in Spokane, which was really good. I learned a

tremendous amount and am grateful for the work that went into putting it on. Several of us went up to Spokane again on the the 24th for Lisa's Agenda Item review, which again was fantastic, and I am beginning to get a better idea of the workflow around getting the group conscience to Lisa at the April assembly. Finally, Dist 22 has been assigned to the Area Treatment committee, and we met last week and hammered out how we are going to approach the synopsis sheets. All is progressing well.

Our district meeting was on Feb 18th, and was attended by somewhere around 25 people. I am grateful for everyone's willingness to put up with my learning curve, and so appreciate the excitement and energy that everyone is bringing. We have Standing Committee CPC and Finance Committee meetings occurring monthly, and have all committee chairs filled. We are formulating plans to put on a 7th step workshop in late June, are discussing potentially moving our district meeting location, and overall had an active meeting.

Thanks, Curt W DCM 22 Area 92

District 23

District 24

Ramiro and Felipe, YOU are both in our thoughts and prayers.

District 25 District 26

UPCOMING EVENTS

Additional fliers and information for **upcoming** events can also be found on on our Area Event Calendar at

area92@aa.org

SAVE THE DATE!

Hispanic Convention of Alcoholics Anonymous, Wenatchee Convention Center May 24-26, 2024

Pacific Northwest Conference, Wenatchee, June 21-23, 2024

July Quarterly, July 19-20, 2024, flier coming soon!

Correction Chairs & DCM's

It's time again for our 2nd Monday Online Meeting. We had a GREAT attendance

at our first meeting last month (17!!) and accomplished much. This month's meeting is

going to be a bit less intense and focus on two or three specific items. But mostly,

at this meeting, each Chair will get to give a report of activities. Much like a GSR

report would be like. This is YOUR meeting, and its intention is for all of us to hear,

see, and collaborate with each other as Corrections Chairs. Several of you have been

in touch with me since our last meeting and shared with me your efforts. This will be

a chance for you to share these things with all the others. So, everyone, let's gather!!

Below is your sign on information for Google Meets, and attached are the Minutes

from Meeting 1, and the Agenda for this Meeting 2. Read it, and you will get a feel for

what we will be doing Monday March 11th at 7-8pm. Can't wait to see you all again!

Corrections Chairs 2nd Monday Meeting

Monday, March 11 · 7:00 – 8:00pm

Google Meet joining info

Video call link: https://meet.google.com/xda-agkc-xhk

Or dial: (US) +1 646-653-5364 PIN: 402 833 318#

Yours in Service.

Dale B.

These are the 8 Consideration Items for the 74th General Service Conference

2024 Conference Committee on Cooperation with the Professional Community

ITEM E: Consider a request to develop a pamphlet on the unhoused alcoholic in A.A.*

2024 Conference Committee on Corrections

ITEM A: Consider updated Singleness of Purpose text to replace the existing paragraph in the pamphlet "A Message to Corrections Professionals."

2024 Conference Committee on Corrections

ITEM D: Consider a request to develop a pamphlet on the transgender alcoholic in A.A.*

2024 Conference Committee on Finance

ITEM A: The General Service Board should develop supplemental reporting focused on the actual costs of the various service items we provide, with an initial draft being brought back to the Conference Committee on Finance for review at the 75th General Service Conference.

2024 Conference Committee on Grapevine and La Viña

ITEM B: Consider the list of suggested AA Grapevine book topics for 2025 or after.

2024 Conference Committee on Grapevine and La Viña

ITEM E: Consider a request to develop a pamphlet on the Asian and Asian-American alcoholic in A.A.*

2024 Conference Committee on Literature

ITEM K: Consider a request that the words "Donation" and "Contribution" be swapped under Warranty One in the pamphlet, "The Twelve Concepts Illustrated."

2024 Conference Committee on Public Information

ITEM K: Review Proposal for an AAWS Instagram account

Standing Committee Workshop Series



Thursday, March 14th 6pm- 8pm

ONLINE ONLY WORKSHOP

Zoom ID: 856 3136 4795

PW: 392994

Saturday, March 16th 10am-3pm ~10am-Noon -In Person Only ~Potluck Lunch, Noon-1pm ~1pm-3pm Hybrid

at First Redeemer Presbyterian Church 172 Ivy St. S.E. Ephrata, WA 98823

> Saturday 1-3pm Hybrid Zoom ID: 856 3136 4795 PW: 392994

Hosted by District 19
Contact Nate at 509-237-3503
Lunch/Potluck: bring a side dish to share!
RSVP by 3/4/24
. We look forward to your fellowship!
ADA Accessible Facility





2024 Okanogan Valley Roundup March 22nd - 24th 2024 The Winthrop Barn

Friday, March 22nd AA - Cedar W. Portland, OR Al-Anon - Sol S. Portland, OR

Saturday, March 23rd AA - Kristina J. Maple Valley WA Al-Anon - Fred C, Seattle, WA AA - Eric W. Seattle, WA

Sunday, March 24th AA - Carolyn P. Seattle, WA

AA and Al-Anon Speakers & Meetings Panel Topic Meetings Meditation 50/50 Raffle Silent Auction Countdown

Menu

Saturday/Sunday Breakfast

Bacon & cheddar quiche Oatmeal w/ roasted apples Biscuits & gravy Vegan: Oatmeal w/ roasted apples

Saturday Lunch

cheddar, tortilla chips Cornbread w/ whipped honey butter Vegan: Vegan Chili

Saturday Dinner

Brisket Chili w/ sour cream, onions, Choice of Smoked turkey or Pulled pork Mashed potatoes/gravy Roasted carrots & Beet salad Vegan: Pulled Jack fruit

*			}	
ATTENDEE # 1 Name		ATTENDEE # 2 Name	1	
Address		Address		
CityStat	eZip	City	State	Zip
Phone	AA Al-Anon	Phone	A	A 🗌 Al-Anon 🗌
E-Mail		E-Mail		
Registration \$30 (Early	Registration before 2/15/24	\$30 X or \$25	=	
Scholarship Donation			=	
Saturday Breakfast \$21	☐Vegan option	\$21 X	=	
Saturday Lunch \$21	☐Vegan option	\$21 X	=	
Saturday Dinner \$36	□Turkey □ Pork □Vega	n \$36 X	=	
Sunday Breakfast \$21		\$21 X	=	
Mug \$8 for one mug or \$	12 for two mugs	\$X		
		То	tal Due	

Please make check / money order out to Okanogan Valley Roundup and send to:

> **Okanogan Valley Roundup PO Box 124** Carlton, WA 98814

Skip the mail and register online at www.okanoganvalleyroundup.com

Questions: info@okanoganvallevroundup.com See website for menu and schedule of events

WSEA 92 PRE-CONFERENCE ASSEMBLY (HYBRID)

Hosted by District 6 & 20



Friday to Sunday April 5 - 7, 2024



Red Lion Hotel - Yakima Center 607 East Yakima Ave. Yakima, WA 98901

Host Hotel

Red Lion - Yakima Center (509) 248-5900

Group Rate: \$115 (taxes not included)

Group Name: WSEA92
*Scan QR Code to reserve room
online*



ONE FORM PER PERSON

Name:		
District:	Position:	
Phone:		
Email:		
Address:		

\$5 special pre-con coffee cups for sale!

Make check payable to: YPCA/Steve Ouradnik

Mail completed Registration to: YPCA

PO Box 11585 Yakima, WA 98903

Hotel room and meal pricing is guaranteed until March 22, 2024.

Reserve your rooms early please!

Other Nearby Hotels Hilton Garden Inn Yakima Downtown

(509) 454-1111

Rates starting at \$130

Ramada by Wyndham Yakima

(509)-834-7592 Rates starting at \$150

Registration Fee - in person (\$50)
Registration Fee - Zoom (\$35)
(Zoom Log-In provided after registration)
Friday Ice Cream Social (\$15)
Saturday Lunch (Taco Bar - \$25)
Saturday Dinner (Chicken Alfredo - \$26)
Total

*Hotel provides breakfast Saturday & Sunday from 6am to 9am. May be added to room charge or paid at the front

lobby. 20% gratuity and 8.3% tax is included.*

Every A.A. Group ought to be fully self-supporting, declining outside contributions

Your reservation of rooms and participation in meals pays for this

event. We look forward to seeing full participation in April. Thank You! Pay/Register Online

Venmo payment to: @Pca24

Include which tickets you purchased in Memo note. Registration must be purchased in order to use any meal tickets.



Questions:

Registration: Jackie H. - Registration Chair (509) 654-2229, Steve. O - Treasurer (509) 952-7501

General Questions: Kolten H. - District 20 DCM (208) 874-2757

Alternative Housing Options: Rod H. - Text WSEA to (501) 416-3872



Pacific Northwest Conference

June 21 - 23, 2024

Please print clearly, using one form for each person and mail before June 1st

Address City Phone E-Mail	State Zip	Service Position GSR/Alt GSR DCM/Alt DCM Area Officer Area Committee Delegate/Past Delegate Trustee/Past Trustee AA Member Al-Anon
Event and Meal Regis	tration	Please make check / money order out
Registration \$ 3 7.00 (Virtual & In person) Meal Saturday Dinner	\$37.00 \$37.00 =	to PNC 2024 and send to: PNC 2024 1178 3rd Ave N. Okanogan, WA 98840

The PNC is the oldest continuing service conference in North America.

Skip the mail and register online at www.pnc1948

Questions: pncchair@area92aa.org Scholarship info: pncreg@area92aa.org





Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines

The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly

The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each of us: Our DCM's, GSR's, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as any member within Area 92.

Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, Western Montana and Hermiston Oregon.

Submissions: Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion points to the Editor. All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling. Welcome's submissions in Docs or pdf's. Any opinions expressed herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or activity published by A.A. as a whole except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise copyrighted by A.A.W.S.

<u>The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time. Each submission should be approximately 250 words.</u>

<u>Submission Methods</u>: Email to <u>newsletter@area92aa.org</u> or US Mail to Address below Area 92 Newsletter
670 Swanson Mill Road
Tonasket, WA 98855

This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter.

Changes include:

- No Phone Text entries will be accepted.
- The Mailing Address has been changed.
- All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc.
- All entries and flyers should be clear and legible.
- Submission does not guarantee publication.

Thank you for your cooperation

Yours in Service!
Jacqueline C.
Newsletter Editor WSEA 92/Panel 74